
September 23, 2020 
 

Policies for the A Semester 
 
To: Faculty, Students, and Staff 
 Graduate School of Arts and Sciences / College of Arts and Sciences 
 
 After having conducted all of our classes online during the S Semester, we have decided to 
hold some A Semester classes in person. As part of our continuing effort to keep you up to 
date about the status of the Komaba Campus, I would like to inform you of our current 
policies, especially regarding the resumption of in-person classes. 
 Please continue to take measures to prevent the spread of infection, such as by avoiding the 
“3 C’s” (closed spaces, crowds, and close contact), while on the Komaba Campus. 
 
Policies Regarding Classes (Lectures, Exercises, and Practicums) 
 Most classes will be conducted online in the A Semester. However, some classes in the 
following subjects will be taught in person or through a hybrid of in-person and online: 
• Junior Division 
 Laboratory science, sports and fitness, foreign languages (other than English), and some 

integrated and thematic courses 
• Senior Division and Graduate School 
 Some courses for which in-person teaching is regarded as necessary. 
 The number of students in a classroom must be small enough to allow each student to have 
an empty seat on both sides and in front and back. 
 
Entrance to Campus 
 Faculty and students may conduct and participate in online classes on campus if they have 
an in-person class before or after the online class or if they have trouble connecting to the 
Internet from home. Before entering campus, all people must first make a reservation at the 
following site: 
 

• Reservation site for entering the Komaba I Campus and using campus facilities 
https://select-type.com/rsv/?id=kDRuRchp5I4 

 

Students may receive permission to enter campus by applying through the above site 
provided they have a satisfactory reason. Such reasons include: taking classes, conducting 
research, using the Library or Information Education Building, participating in extracurricular 
activities for which they have received permission from the Student Support Section, visiting 
the Academic Guidance Center, and having certificates issued or carrying out other academic 



procedures. 
Entrance to campus is allowed only through the Main Gate. People who are not affiliated 

with the university are not, as a rule, allowed on campus without permission from the Dean’s 
Office. 

 
I continue to be grateful for your understanding and cooperation. 
 

Kunihiro Ohta 
Dean of the Graduate School of Arts and Sciences 
Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences 
The University of Tokyo 

 


